
From: LeMoine, Leigh
To: Soura, Christian <ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov>

Pitts, Ted <TedPitts@gov.sc.gov>
Date: 5/14/2012 5:54:23 PM

Subject: FW: Phone call with HUD Secretary Shaun Donovan

Please advise – do you have any background?
 
-Leigh
 
From: Kefalas, Ioanna T [mailto:Ioanna.T.Kefalas@hud.gov] 

Sent: Monday, May 14, 2012 5:48 PM

To: LeMoine, Leigh

Subject: Phone call with HUD Secretary Shaun Donovan
 
Good Afternoon Leigh-
 
Secretary Donovan would like to speak by phone with Governor Haley sometime this week.
It’s regarding the recent mortgage serving settlement and South Carolina’s allocation.
 
Might the Governor have a few minutes to talk either Wednesday, May 16th from 1:45pm-3:00pm or Friday, May 18th

between 10:30am-12:00pm?
 
Many thanks in advance-
 
Ioanna T. Kefalas
Special Assistant to the Secretary
U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development
451 7th Street, SW | Washington, DC 20410
main: 202.708.1979 | direct: 202.402.5469 | cell: 202.262.9731| e-mail: Ioanna.T.Kefalas@hud.gov
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